Amazing Discoveries

Total Onslaught

by Professor Walter Veith



AN ADVOCATE FOR OUR TIME

Lecture Outline for DVD #203

Amazing Discoveries

Total Onslaught Lecture Outline #203

An Advocate for our Time

1. Who wrote the Ten Commandments?

Exodus 31:18 "And	d he gave unto Moses,	when he had
made an end of co	ommuning with him upo	n mount Sinai,
two tables of testin	mony, tables of stone, _	with
the of		

Exodus 32:16 "And the tables were the work of God, and the writing was the ______, graven upon the tables."

NOTE: Evidently, the Ten Commandments must be very important. Because when one surveys the first five books of the Bible, this is the only thing that God Himself wrote. He trusted his inspired prophet Moses to write every other thing, but when it came to the Ten Commandments, God took the work into His own hands.

2.Where did God tell Moses to put the Ten Commandments?

Deuteronomy 10:2 "And I will write on the tables the words that were in the first tables which thou brakest, and thou shalt put them _____."

NOTE: God personally instructed Moses to put the commandments inside the ark of the covenant. This will prove to be important a little later on.

3. How does sin relate to the Ten Commandments?

1 John 3:4 "Whosoever committeth ______ also the law: for sin ____ the ______ of the _____."

NOTE: Here the Bible clearly defines what sin constitutes. Sin is the transgression, or breaking of the law of God.

4. According to Romans 4:15, when is there no law?

Romans 4:15 "Because the law worketh wrath: for where no law is, there is _____."

NOTE: The question we must ask ourselves today, is this one: Is there transgression in the world today? Absolutely, it is apparent everywhere, people are lying, people are stealing and committing adultery. Therefore, the law of God is still binding upon humanity.

5. What are the wages of sin, or the transgressing of God's Law?

Romans 6:23 "...the _____ of ____ is ____..."

NOTE: This is a very important issue. There are some who say, that we don't need to keep the law. But, the Bible say that if we transgress the law it leads to death.

6. How does sin effect our relationship with God?

Isaiah 59:2 "But your _____ have _____ between

____ and your _____, and your _____ have _____ his face from you, that he will not hear."

NOTE: A wise man once said, "Either the Bible will keep you from sinning, or sinning will keep you from the Bible."

7. How is the sin problem resolved?

Romans 6:23 "For the wages of sin is death; but the _____ of God is ______ through ______ our Lord."

Romans 3:31 "Do we then make _____ the law through _____? God forbid: yea, we ______ the law."

NOTE: Every human being deserves eternal death, but Christ came to die, to give us the gift of eternal life, and if the law could have been changed in the slightest degree then Jesus could have just changed it, and we not have needed to die on the cross. The death of Jesus on the cross establishes the perpetual nature of the law of God.

8. How is the sinner saved?

 Ephesians 2:8-9 "For by ______ are ye saved through ______; and that not of ______: it is the ______ of God:

 Not of ______, lest any man should ______."

NOTE: No one is, or ever will be in heaven because of what they did, they will only be there because of what Christ did for them. The law of God does not save a person, it is only a means of showing a person what is right and what is wrong.

9. Shall a person sin because they are no longer under the

condemnation of the law?

Romans 6:14-15 "For _____ shall not have dominion over you: for ye are not under the law, but under _____. What then? shall we _____, because we are not under the law, but under grace? ______."

NOTE: When a person receives the grace of God, that person does not have a license to sin. On the contrary, grace teaches us to live a holy life in an unholy world. (See Titus 2:11-14)

10.Biblically speaking, what is the purpose of the law?

Romans 3:20 "Therefore by the deeds of the law there shall no flesh be justified in his sight: for by the _____ is the _____ ____of _____."

NOTE: The purpose of the law is to show us our deep sinfulness so that we can flee to Jesus for cleansing and forgiveness. For without a proper understanding of our sinfulness, we will not see our necessity in having a Savior. Perhaps, this is the very reason that the devil hates the law of God so much.

11.How is the law described?Romans 7:12 "Wherefore the law is _____, and thecommandment ____, and ____, and ____."

12.In the beginning, when Adam and Eve sinned, what did God do about it?

Genesis 3:21 "Unto Adam also and to his wife did the LORD God make ______ of skins, and ______."

NOTE: When sin entered the world, only God could

do something about it. The skins that clothed Adam and Eve represent the righteousness of Christ, and that righteousness is only made possible through His perfect life, and his substitutionary death for the sinner. And by faith, the hopeless sinner becomes an heir through the righteousness of Christ.

13. Who wrote the ceremonial law, and where was it placed?

Deuteronomy 31:24-26 "And it came to pass, when ______ had made an end of writing the words of this law in a ______, until they were finished, That Moses commanded the Levites, which bare the ark of the covenant of the LORD, saying, Take this ______ of the law, and put it in the ______ ____ the ark of the covenant of the LORD your God, that it may be there for a _______."

NOTE: The Ten Commandments were written on stone, by the finger of God, and placed inside the ark of the covenant. The ceremonial law was written in a book, by the hand of Moses, and placed in the side of the ark of the covenant. They are two distinctly different laws. The Ten Commandments were binding before sin, and the ceremonial law was added because of sin. At the cross the Ten Commandments were established, and the ceremonial law was done away with.

14.But, I thought that the Law only came into existence on Mt. Sinai? (Exodus 20)

Genesis 26:5 "Because that Abraham obeyed my voice, and kept my charge, my _____, my statutes, and my laws."

Genesis 4:7 "If thou doest well, shalt thou not be accepted?

and if thou doest not well, _____ lieth at the door. And unto thee shall be his desire, and thou shalt rule over him."

NOTE: Sin is the transgression of the Law (1 John 3:4). Therefore, there must have been a law if Abel sinned, for by the law is the knowledge of sin (Romans 3:20).

15.But, didn't Jesus come to do away with the Law?

Matthew 5:17-18 "_____ that I am come to _____ the law, or the prophets: I am not come to destroy, but to fulfil. For verily I say unto you, Till heaven and earth pass, _____ jot or _____ tittle shall in no wise pass from the law, till all be fulfilled."

NOTE: Jesus did not come to destroy or do away with the Ten Commandments. He came to magnify it. He came to make it honorable. He came to show that it was not only outward compliance to the law, but also the law demanded inward compliance in the mind (See Matt. Chapters 5-7).

16.How do we show our love toward God?			
1 John 5:3 "For this		, that we	
keep his	: and his	s commandments are not	
''			
John 14:15 "	ye love me	e, my	
"			
John 15:10 "	_ye keep	, ye shall abide in	
my; even as I have kept my Father's commandments,			
and abide in his	S"		

NOTE: The way that God has prescribed for us to show Him love is just and reasonable. He does not ask us to perform painful acts of penance, nor does He demand some outward emotional display to adore Him. All He asks of us is obedience, and once when we get to know Him, obedience cease to be just a duty alone, but once we know Him obedience becomes a joy, and there is nothing else that brings freedom than knowing, trusting, and obeying the one who died to save the fallen human race.

17. What is the purpose of the ceremonial law?

Galatians 3:19 "Wherefore then serveth the law? It was _____ because of ______, till the seed should come to whom the promise was made; and it was ordained by angels in the hand of a mediator."

NOTE: In order to have transgression, the Ten Commandments must have been valid, because sin is the transgression of the law (1 John 3:4). Therefore, this law in the scripture above must of necessity be the ceremonial law.

18. Why did God want the children of Israel to build the sanctuary?

Exodus 25:8 "And let them make me a sanctuary; that I may _____ them."

NOTE: God has always wanted to be with His people. But, there is a disease of epidemic proportion that keeps Him from His people, and that problem is sin. (See Isaiah 59:2) But, the good news is that inside the boundaries of the sanctuary, a visual object lesson is unveiled on how Jesus, the great physicial, can perform the most miraculous surgery ever administered: Separating sin from the sin loving sinner.

19. What was this sanctuary that was built on the earth, patterned after?

Hebrews 9:24 "For Christ is not entered into the holy places made with hands, which are the ______ of the _____; but into heaven itself, now to appear in the presence of God _____:"

Hebrews 8:5 "Who serve unto the _____ and _____ of heavenly things, as Moses was admonished of God when he was about to make the tabernacle: for, See, saith he, that thou make all things _____ to the _____ shewed to thee in the mount."

NOTE: The sanctuary that God had Moses to build on this earth, was but a copy of the original in heaven.

20.Ultimately speaking, who did the earthly sanctuary represent?

Numbers 1:51-53 "And when the tabernacle setteth forward, the Levites shall take it down: and when the tabernacle is to be pitched, the Levites shall set it up: and the stranger that cometh nigh shall be put to death. And the children of Israel shall _____ their tents, _____ by his own camp, and _____ by his own standard,

throughout their hosts. But the Levites shall pitch round about the tabernacle of

testimony, that there be no wrath upon the congregation of the children of Israel: and the Levites shall keep the charge of the tabernacle of testimony."

John 1:14 "And the Word was made flesh, and ______

_____, (and we beheld his glory, the glory as of the only begotten of the Father,) full of grace and truth."

NOTE: In the same way that the tabernacle was pitched amongst the people, Christ dwelt amongst the people. In fact, every single article of furniture, and every single thread in the sanctuary represented Jesus Christ.

21. When a person sinned in Old Testament times, what were they to do?

Leviticus 4:27-31 "And if any one of the common people sin through ignorance, while he doeth somewhat against any of the commandments of the LORD concerning things which ought not to be done, and be guilty; Or if his sin, which he hath sinned, ______: then he shall bring his offering, a kid of the goats, a female without blemish, for his sin which he hath sinned. And he shall _____ _____ upon the ______ of the sin offering, and ______ the sin offering in the place of the burnt offering. And the priest shall take of the blood thereof with his finger,

and put it upon the horns of the altar of burnt offering, and shall pour out all the blood thereof at the bottom of the altar.

And he shall take away all the fat thereof, as the fat is taken away from off the sacrifice of peace offerings; and the priest shall burn it upon the altar for a sweet savour unto the LORD; and the priest shall make an ______ for him, and it ______ be _____ him."

John 1:29 "The next day John seeth Jesus coming unto him, and saith, Behold the _____ of ____, which _____ ____ the _____ of the world."

NOTE: The sinner by laying his hand on the sacrifice in type

transferred his sin to that of the innocent lamb. And then the sinner had to kill the lamb. In the same way today, Jesus is the Lamb of God, and we are all sinners, therefore we all have killed Jesus, and we all need His forgiveness.

22. What is Jesus doing now?

1 John 2:1 "My little children, these things write I unto you, that ye sin not. And if any man sin, we have an ______ with the Father, Jesus Christ the righteous:"

NOTE: Jesus is now serving as the advocate of humanity in the heavenly sanctuary.

23. What is Jesus ready to do as he serves as our advocate?

Psalm 86:5 "For thou, Lord, art good, and ______; and plenteous in mercy unto ______ that upon thee."

1 John 1:9 "____ we confess our ____, he is faithful and just to _____ us our ____, and to _____ us from unrighteousness."

 Psalm 103:12 "As far as the ______ is from the ______, so far hath he _______ means the ______ from us."

NOTE: Jesus does not withhold forgiveness from the contrite sinner. When we call upon God for forgiveness, He is ready to forgive. And this invitation is for everyone. It does not matter if you are rich or poor, and what the country of your birth is. This gift of forgiveness is ours for the asking!

24.Why did Jesus have to die? Isaiah 53:5 "But he was wounded for _________, he was bruised for _________: the chastisement of our peace was upon him; and with his stripes ______." NOTE: Jesus had to die because of your sins and mine. Sin, the breaking of God's law, demands justice, and Jesus paid the price to satisfy that justice for the entire world. He died for you, why not accept Him as your personal savior?

25. What articles of furniture were contained in the holy place?

Hebrews 9:2 "For there was a tabernacle made; the first, wherein was the ______, and the _____, and the _____, and the _____; which is called the sanctuary."

NOTE: The high priest came into the holy place on a daily basis. He did this to symbolize how our sins are transferred into the sanctuary after they are confessed.

26. What did candlestick represent in the holy place?

John 8:12 "Then spake Jesus again unto them, saying, I am the _____ of the world: he that followeth me shall not walk in darkness, but shall have the light of life."

NOTE: The candlestick represented Jesus Christ, through the Holy Spirit.

27. What did the incense represent that rose from the holy place?

Revelation 8:4 "And the smoke of the incense, which came with the ______ of the saints, ascended up before God out of the angel's hand."

NOTE: The incense represented the prayers of God's people, and how the righteousness of Christ make them acceptable to God.

28. What did the shewbread represent in the holy place?

John 6:51 "I am the _____ which came down from heaven: if any man eat of this bread, he shall live for ever: and the bread that I will give is my flesh, which I will give for the life of the world."

NOTE: The shewbread represented Christ as He is revealed through the Word of God.

29. What is the next chamber of the sanctuary called?

Hebrews 9:3 "And after the second veil, the tabernacle which is called the ______;"

NOTE: The holiest of all or the Most Holy Place is the most is the focal point of the sanctuary.

30. What was inside the Most Holy Place?

Hebrews 9:4 "Which had the ______, and the ______, of the covenant overlaid round about with gold, wherein was the ______ that had manna, and ______ rod that ______, and the ______ of the covenant;"

NOTE: It is interesting to note that the golden censer literally sat in the holy place, but the incense wafted over the veil into the Most Holy Place. This is the reason why it is declared in the verse above, that it was in the Most Holy Place. What does this fact tell us about prayer? Prayer is the means in which we can draw closest to God. As we open our heart to the God of this Universe, we are as it were taken into intimate fellowship with Him. A wise man once said, "If you only have a few minutes to study the Bible, prayer may be the better option." With all of this said, as we survey the different articles in the Most Holy Place the Ten Commandments are at the very heart of everything in it.

31.In this fearful world that we live in, who has great peace?

Psalm 119:165 "Great peace have they which _____ thy : and nothing shall offend them."

NOTE: If you want great peace in this world, take God at His word. Get to know Him, learn to trust Him, delight in obeying Him, and even though you will have hardships, you will know by experience that His way is the best way.

32.Do we need to go to an earthly priest to have forgiveness?

Hebrews 4:14 "Seeing then that we have a great high priest, that is passed into the heavens, Jesus the Son of God, let us hold fast our profession.

Hebrews 8:1-2 "Now of the things which we have spoken this is the sum: We have such an _____, who is set on the right hand of the throne of the Majesty in the heavens; A minister of the sanctuary, and of the _____, which the Lord _____, and not man."

NOTE: We need not go to an earthly priest we can go directly to God through our high priest, Jesus Christ.

33. How did Jesus become our high priest?

Hebrews 9:11-12 "But Christ being come an high priest of good things to come, by a greater and more perfect tabernacle, not made with hands, that is to say, not of this building; Neither by the blood of goats and calves, but ____ _____ he entered in once into the holy place, having obtained eternal redemption for us."

NOTE: The only way that Jesus could buy the right to forgive us, is to die for us. For the Bible says he entered not by the blood of animal, but by His own precious blood.

34. What happened to the earthly sanctuary when Jesus died on the cross?

Matthew 27:50-51 "Jesus, when he had cried again with a loud voice, yielded up the ghost. And, behold, the _____ of the _____ was _____ in twain from the _____ to the ______; and the earth did quake, and the rocks rent;"

Hebrews 10:19-20 "Having therefore, brethren, ______ to enter into the holiest by the ______ of Jesus, By a ____ and _____, which he hath consecrated for us, through the ____, that is to say, his _____;"

NOTE: The death of Jesus put an end to the sacrificial system of offerings (See Daniel 9:27). It is significant that the veil was ripped from top to bottom. The veil was very thick about the width of a man's hand. It also was very high, therefore it was not possible that a person tore that veil, but it was God Himself. And by so doing He showed that the way to Himself is possible by a new and living way, Jesus Christ. Today, you do not need to slay a lamb in order to procure forgiveness, but you do need to recognize that it was the death of Jesus that made forgiveness possible, and that forgiveness is ours if we but simply, by faith, confess our sins to God.

35. Who is Christ able to save?

Hebrews 7:25 "Wherefore he is able also to save them to

the _____ that come unto God by him, seeing he _____ ____ to make _____ for them."

NOTE: God can forgive the very worst of sins that the human mind can conceive. The only sin that He cannot forgive is the sin that is not confessed.

36. How often did the high priest go into the Most Holy Place?

Hebrews 9:7 "But into the second went the high priest ______once _____, not without blood, which he offered for himself, and for the errors of the people:"

Leviticus 16:19 "And he shall sprinkle of the blood upon it with his finger seven times, and ______ it, and ______ _ it from the ______ of the children of Israel."

NOTE: Once a year the sanctuary was cleansed from all the blood which symbolically contained all the sins of the children of Israel. This was called the day of atonement (or at-one-ment), this was a day of judgment, when the sinner could be made be one with God, provided of course that his or her sins had been confessed and put away.

37. What is the good news of the judgment?

Leviticus 16:30 "For on that day shall the priest make an ______ for you, to ______ you, that ye may be ______ from all your _____ before the LORD."

Isaiah 1:18 "Come now, and let us reason together, saith the LORD: though your sins be as ______, they shall be as ______; though they be ______ like _____, they shall be as ______."

1 John 1:9 "If we _____ our sins, he is faithful and just to _____ us our sins, and to _____ us from _____ unrighteousness."

NOTE: The judgment is not scary to the one who has put confessed and put away their sins. The patriarch David exclaimed five times in the book of Psalms, "Judge Me!" The Judgment to the believer is a day of acquittal and deliverance.

38. When will the heavenly sanctuary be cleansed?

Daniel 8:14 "And he said unto me, Unto _____ ____ and _____ days; then shall the sanctuary be cleansed."

NOTE: This verse will prove to be of great importance in a future study.

39.Who will be judged?

2 Corinthians 5:10 "For we must _____ appear before the judgment seat of Christ; that every one may receive the things done in his body, according to that he hath done, whether it be good or bad."

NOTE: No one is exempt from this judgment, we must all appear before the judgment seat of Christ.

40. What is the standard of the judgment?

James 2:10-12 "For whosoever shall keep the whole law, and yet offend in one point, he is guilty of all. For he that said, Do not commit adultery, said also, Do not kill. Now if thou commit no adultery, yet if thou kill, thou art become a transgressor of the law.

So speak ye, and so do, as they that shall be _____ by the _____ of liberty."

Ecclesiastes 12:13-14 "Let us hear the conclusion of the _____ matter: Fear God, and keep his commandments: for this is the _____ of man.

_____ God shall bring every work into _____, with every secret thing, whether it be good, or whether it be evil."

NOTE: The Ten Commandments will be the standard used in the judgment. And every single person has broken the commandments of God. It is a hopeless situation without Jesus. But, Jesus lived out a perfect righteous life, and when you accept Him, His righteous life is put to your account.

41.In light of all these facts, how must we live our lives? 1 John 3:21-22 "Beloved, if our heart _____ us not, then have we _____ toward God. And whatsoever we ask, we receive of him, because we ______, and do those things that are _____ in his sight."

NOTE: If we want true peace in this life, it only comes with knowing Jesus and living to please Him in all things.

MY DECISION FOR JESUS...

As you see the enormity of your sins, and as you see your utter hopeless to face the judgment alone, why not accept Christ to be your advocate in the judgment, and to live a life, empowered by His grace, to walk in obedience to his law, is that your heart's desire? Yes or No

Notes

CONTACT US

AMAZING DISCOVERIES

PO BOX 189 7101C - 120th Street Delta, BC V4E 2A9 Canada

PO BOX 4480 Blaine, WA 98231-4480 USA

1-866-572-9457

SALES@AMAZINGDISCOVERIES.ORG

WWW.AMAZINGDISCOVERIES.ORG



Printed in Canada